We rejoice as the School of Christian
Apologetics welcomed its 4th batch on
the 15th of May, 2025. Dr. Balajied
Nongrum conducted the inaugural
session on “Apologetics as Missions.”

This year's SCA is particularly special,
as three alumni from previous batches—
Mr. Pynshai Joel Dkhar, Mrs. Sally R.M.
Kharbhih, and Miss Ridashiha Rymbai—
will be teaching sessions themselves.
We are also thankful for the continued
support of Dr. Mankhrawbor Dunai and
Dr. Donrich Kharkongor, who have
served in past editions and have once
again graciously agreed to help this
year. A total of 21 participants from
diverse backgrounds have enrolled in
the program.

We are grateful to God for the
enriching session on the topic “Is
Science Compatible with Faith?”
organized by the Union of Evangelical
Students of India (UESI), a unit at
North Eastern Hill University, held at
Pine Brook, Shillong.

In his session, Dr. Balajied addressed
several historical misconceptions
regarding the relationship between
science and faith. He also emphasized
the foundational role that the Judeo-
Christian worldview played in the birth
and growth of modern science. The
session drew participation mainly from
master’s degree students and a few
research scholars, who engaged
actively by posing numerous questions.
Many participants testified afterward
that their doubts were clarified, and
they left with renewed understanding.



On the 10th of May, 2025, a seminar
on “The Reliability of the Bible” was

organized by the Women’s Wing of the
S E M I NAR Bible Society at the Myrdon Pastorate
“The Reliability of the Bible” " Meghalaya.

During the session, Dr. Balajied
explored the need for the Bible, its
HT EENS THINK various forms, its reliability, and its
Y -\ - overarching purpose. The discussion
' sparked deep interest among the
attendees, most of whom were young
men and women from five different
churches. Many raised thought-
provoking questions and expressed
gratitude for the answers they
received. Several participants also
voiced a desire for a more in-depth
exploration of the topic in the future.
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PODCAST

On the 20th of May, Mr. Armaan and
Miss Alazne were interviewed by Zuala ()
to highlight our Teens Apologetics
initiative.

On the 22nd of May, Balajied and
Mtr. Jerry Lapang were featured in a
conversation with Zuala on the theme
of Biblical Discipleship.

We trust and pray that these podcasts
will be a blessing and an
encouragement to all who listen.




